Dear Mrs. Katz,

I am deeply sorry for your son's loss. I'd like you to know that you and your family are deep in my heart now. I shall be praying for you. It's very big of you to be going out sharing your son's story. It must be heartbreaking. However, let me tell you, that you are saving so many lives by doing this. People will now rethink their thoughts on drugs and it will open people's eyes.

I was thinking about some kids in my school when you said how anyone could get addicted. It made me realize and think wow!, drugs can impact anyone. The smartest kids in school, with the most perfect grades, and perfect lives, could get addicted and have their lives torn apart.

I have never taken into consideration the thought of taking drugs but know that many people do. When you were talking about your organization and how it is named the "Courage To Speak", it got me thinking. One of my friends could be holding in something bad of even the possibility of doing drugs. Who are they going to talk to? It's so important for kids to have the courage to speak because it could save a life, or at least make them feel better about themselves if they speak up to help someone.

I really appreciate all that you are doing because you are really making a difference in a lot of people's lives. I really support you and am deeply sorry for the loss of your son.

Sincerely,

**Aubry**